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Members were greeted on a rainy 

summer day by Earl Hutto and Art Hufford.  

Raffle ticket sales were handled by Beverly 

Jackson and Randy Jackson.  John Shaffer 

was the lucky winner of the $53 raffle – 

congratulations!  President Andrea Krieger 

opened the meeting and led the members 

in the 4 Way Test.  Scott Grissett delivered 

the prayer and pledge, and Sally Fox 

entertained us with her Sunshine Report 

and introduced our military guest, 

Lieutenant Robert A Doss III, and his lovely 

wife.  Lieutenant Doss is the son of our 

very own- Christina Doss. We are always 

happy to welcome these fine gentlemen to 

Downtown Rotary.  We were also pleased 

to welcome other guests to the meeting. 

There were several announcements. 

President Andrea pointed out that annual 

Doers and Givers forms were on the 

luncheon tables. She reminded us of the 

importance of contributing to the many 

causes we support locally and 

internationally. The District Governor asked 

her to remind us of the relative low cost of 

our average dues when considering our 

annual contribution and when recruiting 

new members. The United Way Annual 

Meeting is next Thursday the 27
th
 at 

11:30am at First Baptist Church. Malcom 

Thomas and outgoing President Gary 

Simmons will be the keynote speakers. 

President Andrea thanked Scott Grissett 

and John Monroe for their work on the 

future of our club’s involvement with the 

Salvation Army Bell Ringing Project. The 

Rotary Rooters then performed. They sang 

songs commemorating World War II. 

DeeDee Flounlacker introduced Alan 

Grey and Steve Dana as our speakers for 

the day. Steve and Alan were there to 

speak on behalf of the Vision Pensacola 

Bay Bridge Project. Vision Pensacola is a 

passionate group of local citizens 

encouraging the Florida Department of 

Transportation to deliver design excellence 

for our new Pensacola Bay Bridge and its 

northern landing. They support the fact that 

our community deserves a bridge that 

exemplifies structural art and will be a 

sense of pride for Pensacola for decades to 

come. They also focus on the fact that the 

bridge northern landing will need to 

properly balance our traffic capacities with 

its demand, allows for efficient emergency 

management, and provides safe pedestrian 

and bicycle access to our waterfront. Three 

public workshops will be held in the 

coming weeks by the FDOT aimed at 

prioritizing the transportation needs for our 

area. The times and locations are as 

follows: August 24 - Perdido Key 

Community Center – 15500 Perdido Key 

Dr. - 5 to 6pm, August 25 - Gulf Breeze 

Community Center Room 209 – 800 

Shoreline Dr. - 4:30 to 5:30pm, and August 

27- UWF Commons - Bldg 22, RM 265, 

11000 University Pkwy - 4:30 to 5:30pm. 

Alan and Steve strongly encouraged us to 

attend one of these meetings to voice our 

opinions. 

President Andrea thanked all that 

helped to make our meeting a success and 

adjourned the meeting.  

John Appleyard/Appleyard Foundation, Brian Baumgardner, Charles Beall, Frank Beall, Robert Benz, Alexis Bolin, Alan Bookman,  

The Warren Ted Brown and Kathy Horton-Brown Family Foundation, Inc., Ellis Bullock, Jr., Handsel Butts, Bo Carter, Vince Currie,  

Lew Doman, Roger Enzor, Ray Fox, Bob Gaines, Scott Grissett, Donald Haferkamp, Robert D. Hart, Sherry Hartnett, Wylie Hogeman,  

Earl Hutto, C.Ray Jones, Dale Jordan, Charles Kahn, Jr., Chris Kelly, Douglas Killinger, Andrea Krieger, Nell & Britt Landrum, Carol Law,  

Jeff Lewis, Brian Masterson, Jerry Maygarden, Trip Maygarden, Bryan McCall, Lori Menke, Collier Merrill, Will Merrill, Robert Mills,  

Moore, Hill & Westmoreland, P.A., Eric J. Nickelsen, Jean Norman, Susan O’Connor, Mort O’Sullivan, Bruce Partington, Chris Pate,  

Lyal C. Payne, Jorge Pelaez, Betty Gail Peters, Bill Phillips, Innes Richards, Henry & Jane Roberts, Grover Robinson, Bob Rogers,  

John Shaffer, Judy Shelton, Dick Sherrill, Richard N. Sherrill, Jean Silva, David Stafford, William Stafford, Jim Stolhanske, Margaret Stopp, 

Terry Terrell, Malcolm Thomas, John Tice, Roger Vinson, Doug Werber, Jack Williams and Ken Woolf 

It is with great pleasure that we announce funding in the amount of $102,425 from The Rotary Foundation for our club's Wheelchair 

project in Costa Rica.  The project will provide not only specialized wheelchairs to youth and young adults but will establish a training 

program and wheelchair clinic. Our program for Tuesday 1 Sept addresses this project. 



President Andrea Krieger  
Past President John Shaffer 
President Elect Brian Baumgardner 
Secretary Claudia Simmons 
Treasurer C. Ray Jones 
Sergeant At Arms Tim Kane 
Historian John Appleyard 
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Five Flags New World Landing Mon. 12:15 pm 

Gulf Breeze Legends Restaurant Tues.   7:00 am 

 Andrews Institute 

Milton Red Barn on Hwy. 90 Tues. 12:00 pm 

Seville Seville Quarter Tues.   5:30 pm 

Perdido Triggers Restaurant Wed.   7:30 am 

Cantonment Scenic Hills Country Club Wed. 12:15 pm 

Cordova Gulf Coast Kid’s House Thur.    7:00 am 

Pace Stonebrook Village Thur.   7:00 am  

Suburban West  Pensacola Yacht Club Thur. 12:00 pm 

Navarre  The Tuscan Grill Thur. 12:00 pm 

 Hidden Creek Golf Course 

Pensacola North Asbury Place Friday 12:00 pm 
 Cokesbury Methodist 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthdays for the week of   

August 25th through August 31st 

Bob Larkin - August 26 - born in Baltimore, MD, in Rotary 6 years 

Rex McKinney - August 29 - born in Austin, TX, in Rotary 20 years 

Dante Kahn - August 29 - born in Charleston, SC, in Rotary 39 years 

Kathy Horton-Brown - August 30 - born in Miami, FL, in Rotary 24 years 

Milton Usry - August 31 - born in Mineola, TX, in Rotary 28 years  

 One of Charles Gund’s ongoing activities is his work with the 

Fellows Fund, headed by Roger Vinson. In over half a century the 

fund has assisted future physicians and nurses with higher 

education loans.  

 Congratulations to Bobby Switzer and his brothers for their ongoing 

continuing support for the arts program at PSC. Years ago their 

support was responsible for the Anna Switzer center at the college, 

back when Rotarian Charles Atwell was PJC President. 

 It was good to see Marvin Kaiman back for a visit. 

 Did you know that Ted Nickinson is a reading monitor for students 

at the Studer Elementary School? 

 Betty Roberts was honored recently for her work in a student 

counsel aid at PSC.  

 When our club was founded the city’s major sports were played at 

Mexant Park on the west wise.  

August 25 
Prayer/Pledge: Pete Doyle 

 

Sunshine: Scott Grissett 

Aug 25 
Greeters:  Ron Jackson and Chris Jensen 

Ticket Sales: Ray Jones and Jimmy Jones 


